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Hidden Ridge Homeowners Association, Inc.

PO Box 976

Monticello, NY 12701

845-794-7173

Fax: 845-794-4316

Minutes of the Hidden Ridge Homeowners Association 

Meeting of the Board of Directors
Date/Time: July 26, 2015 @ 10:00 AM
Location: Hidden Ridge Clubhouse, Monticello, NY, Sullivan County
Board Members Present: 
Chuck Greenberg, Ed Hertz, Lenny Kirschenbaum, Larry Miles, 

Karen Seltzer, Bonnie Siegel 
Board Members Absent:
Jerry Bassik
Observers Present:
Maria Waksman-Fuchs , Ben Lorick and Michael Valcin, Peter Morello, Jack Sachs, Erica Sadowsky, Robbie and Stan Schecter, Tatiana Shorten, Donald Singer, William Stevens, Michael Zwicker
Bonnie opened the meeting at 10:00 AM

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes of the July 12, 2015 Board Meeting were distributed and read.
Motion: To accept the minutes of the July 12, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting

Motion was made by Karen and seconded by Lenny.

Motion passed: 6 yes, 0 no, 0 abstentions, 1 absent.
President’s Report:
Legal Matters:
1- Henri Shawn is going after those in arrears more than 4 months. A verified complaint was issued to the owner of 109 Drive.
2- Henri Shawn is also going to discuss the Oster Family Farm/Zoo sign with the lawyers from Veria and Oster’s lawyers.
3- There is no movement on the removal of mold at 86 drive.

Sales and Rentals:


No new sales or rentals at this time.  


It was mentioned that Brenda Gaebel of Sullivan Realty  lost both her mother and brother this week.
Vice President:  no report
Treasurer’s Report:
The cash in bank is:
a- Checking:

  $75,245
b- Money Market
  $20,014
c- Reserve:

$151,242
Total:

$246,501
The recent expenses included:
a- Paving:

$12,000
b- Roofs:

$15,000
c- Gym Equipment:
$ 3,000

Additional paving in the amount of $ 5,500 is scheduled to be done on Monday.

The audit has been completed and distributed to the board. Copies will be available at the annual elections and will be included in the Gem.

The board discussed the need for a yearly certified audit, but were reminded by Chuck that having one was voted on at a prior annual meeting.
 Committee Reports:
Advertising:
Chuck announced since advertising has been eliminated from the budget, there is no report.
Beautification:

a- Eddie Erlich, Brian Kudler, Carol Baken, Ron Kukafka and Fred Hirsh were recognized for their purchase of plants/vegetables.
b- Ron Kukafka was thanked for caring for the herb and vegetable gardens. 

Clubhouse:
a- The new recumbent bike has arrived and is working.
Gem:
a- The August issue will be distributed after the election.
Maintenance:
a- Trees have been found to contain beetles.Those identified have been cut down and burned.
b- A tree service has been contacted about trimming and/or cutting tall trees. We are awaiting estimates.
c- All roofs needing replacement have been repaired or replaced.
d- Two octagon windows (units 41 and 43 Terrace) need to be looked at.
e- 8,000 sq. ft of paving has been done; there is still 4,000 sq. ft. to be done on Monday.
Larry questioned the point of turning the roads over to the town and having them pave.  Ed explained that we looked into it a few years ago, but he’d look into it again.

Pool:
a- An additional three new tables, umbrellas, and umbrella bases were received and installed around pool.
b- Larry marked those boards that needed replacing around pool.
c- Lenny recommended that we look into artificial wood around pool.  He’ll look into it.

Long Range Planning:

a - A survey will be sent out to the community regarding playground, miniature  golf, tennis 
courts and etc.  It is asking the priorities and giving possible assessment terms to choose from.  
Fred Hirsh will coordinate the results when received.
Safety:
a- We’re waiting for the vote at the elections to see if we will be eliminating one shift and whether we will adjust the hours of the remaining shift.

Recycling:
a- We had a discussion about recycling and people will have to follow the rules more closely.
Social Committee:

a- A very poor turnout last night (many conflicting events).
b- Bonnie bought a cake to celebrate a joyous anniversary with Linda.
c- Many people did not like the comedians that were here on July 18, 2015
d- We will have a local folk singer in 2 weeks.

e- Thanks to Larry for helping with Bingo since Karen is away.

Website:

a- The website is up to date.

Winter Maintenance:
a- Lenny is looking at a second truck (app. $20,000).
b- Preventing ice damming: there were two possible solutions.  People were asked if they were willing to pay additional for it.  More information is needed before presenting these ideas to the homeowners for consideration.
c- The  contractor who installed the flashing last year to try to prevent ice damming in the valleys must be contacted to repair what he did that didn’t work.
d- A salt spreader still needs to be purchased.
A proposal was made to have a ballet class in the clubhouse.  It will be run by an outsider. She has as a 501C3 Org.  We discussed possible liability and need a waiver in case of a law suit.

Good and Welfare:
a- Jack Sachs said that a dog got loose.  He was scared as were others that had the same experience.  Bonnie suggested that they get in touch with the town’s animal control officer.
b- Bill Stevens asked about the sewer bill. Bonnie answered that she was just asked for the names of the residents.

c- Erica Sadowsky said that the mirror at the back gate was on the wrong side.  She couldn’t see the cars coming around the curve.
d- Ben Lorrick asked Bonnie about the pipes in his cul du sac that needed to be buried below the frost line.  Bonnie thinks that Mark is delaying until Veria  takes over.
e- Michael Zwicker said last winter he raked the snow off his own roof.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00.
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